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Mustang of the 

Month 

Tom Weathers & 

Jacque Vote 

Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! Too much fun for one page. See more inside. 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

In this issue: 

President’s Message 

Charity Involvement 

Minutes  

Membership News 

 Mustang of the Month  

 New Members  

Information Article 

For Sale 

In the News 

Events 

 Past Events 

 Events for the Year  

 This Month at a Glance 

Event Flyers 

Our Sponsors 

Look for the Trivia Question & 

Like us on Facebook 

See page 13 for information regarding club elections 
in November. Get your name on the ballot and get 

involved!  

“It isn’t about how you will participate, but what contribu-
tions you will make.” Unknown 

Note of change: 

The October Cruise is not a pro-

gressive dinner. See the flyer for 

all the details. 

Don’t forget the following 

club events this month: 

Fall Cruise 

FNDO 

EFN 

Event Planning 

Meeting 

See Calendar 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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P 
lease keep Dennis and Missy in your thought and prayers as 
Dennis recovers from his surgical complications. 
 
Fall is in the air, and after a rain free summer the rain came 

(and snow) if only for a couple of days.  Thank you to Burt and Connie 
for a fun adventure around Hood Canal and a great meal.  In addition to 
a fun cruise, several members entered their cars in Ponies in the Sun 
and Ponies in the Park car shows with several bringing home tro-
phy’s.  The club received the Club Participation award at Ponies in the 
Park!  Way to represent Pierce County Mustang Club. 
 
We are once again collecting spaghetti dinner items (noodles and spa-
ghetti sauce) to support the Pepsi Guys’ efforts in feeding the local 
homeless community. You can bring your items to any event this month 
or give me a call at (253)227-4006 and I will make arrangements to pick 
it up.   

Fun for this month: 

 On Oct 15th, join fellow club members for a fun fall cruise through the 
Olympia countryside with several fun stops.   

 Oct 21st we will be repackaging food for the Emergency Food Net-
work. Contact Nancy Freeman if you want to sign up. 

 Oct 28th is our event planning meeting at Carr’s restaurant.  This is 
when we pick the dates and locations for all of our events for 2018.  If 
you are interested in putting on a cruise or other event, please come 
to the planning meeting or make sure a board member knows the de-
tails so we can make sure it is on the schedule. 

As I stated above, fall is in the air and with fall comes a very important 
club event.  That’s right, I am talking again about the election of your 
2018 Board.  Our club can only function well if the members participate 
and hold office. All positions are elected for terms of one year. Please 
think about throwing your hat in the race. Ballots will be in the November 
Newsletter and club elections will take place at the November general 
membership meeting.  

Hope to see you all soon, 

Greg Robbins 

PCMC President 

President’s Message 

2016 Board 

Officers 

President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Butch Blodgett (206) 858-1045 

Chuck Botsford  (360) 751-7073 

Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 

Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

Past President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Car Show  Co-Chairpersons—

Charlene Rivera (360) 459-3993 and 

Missy Willert (253) 565-0592 

MCA Regional Representative—

Nancy Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Trivia Question: 

Q—When did the 1st Ford Mustang appear in a 

movie? What movie? 

A—1964—Tania Mallet in Gold Finger 

tel:%28253%29227-4006
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50/50 Raffle 

 
50/50 tickets for 2017 are on sale NOW. You can purchase 
the winning ticket from Missy Willert at any club event.  
Half will go to a club member in December and half goes 

to Santa’s Castle. 

 
Goal: $500.00  Currently: $156.00 

$100 

$200 

$300 

$400 

$500 

Charity Involvement 

2017 Charity Running Total  

Socks 328 Pairs Hats/scarfs 42 Gloves 38 pairs Cash  

Donations 

$1146.33 

EFN—

April 

4124 lbs of 

toilet paper 

(about 10,800 

rolls) 

Peanut Butter 317 lbs Cereal 53 pounds 

and $35 

cash 

Toys for Santa’s 

Castle 

53 toys and $510 in 

cash and gift cards 

Back-

packs & 

school 

supplies 

33 packs filled 

with supplies 

and $170 

cash for more 

Spagetti Drive      

Next Charity Items: Food Drive 

Be looking for sales for pasta and seasoning and pasta sauces for another 

food drive. Bring your food to any club event in October. 

$156 

Charity Thank you 

From St. Francis House: 

The hand written note says, “Your club is absolutely amazing! We 
are so appreciative of your support and kindness. I’m bummed I 
missed seeing Sister Pat in the mustang. :)  

Blessing to you all.” 

 

Janel Tobar 

Director of Development 
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Welcome Visitors, New Members, and Members 

Call to Order – Greg Robbins, president 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman –Welcome new 
members. PCMC has 111 memberships and 185 mem-
bers. 

MCA – Nancy Freeman – At the MCA show in Kansas, 
PCMC was awarded the MCA President’s Award from 
the MCA president. Thank you, Pete and Nancy Free-
man for accepting the award for PCMC. 

Approval of August 2017 General Meeting Minutes as 

they appear in the “Pony News” 

1st Jerry Murphy & Missy Willert, 2nd Burt Kreidler - 
Membership Accepted and Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

Car Show – Revenue – T-shirts 

       Expenses – Sponsor Thank You Plaque, 

Mailing 

Club – Revenue – Membership Dues, General Meeting 

Raffle, Refund of Friday Night Dinner Deposit, Refund of 

Club Picnic Site Deposit, Car Show 

 Expenses – Printing, Postage, General Meeting 

Raffle, Bank Charges, Club Picnic, Car Show 

1st Monika Kirkland & Hank Deck, 2nd Paul Geise & 

Chuck Botsford - Member Accepted and Approved. 

Old Business 

Hood Canal Cruise - Burt Kreidler – We had 20 people 

and 12 Mustangs. Fun day and we stayed ahead of the 

rain. We had a great lunch at the Olympic Timber House 

– Thank you, American Home Center for hosting lunch. 

Ponies in the Sun, Yakima – Vickey Olsen – We had 7 

members who showed their Mustangs.  Jim Blodgett reg-

istered but was unable to travel due to the fires – he did 

win the hard luck award. The rain waited until awards, 

but finished when everyone was leaving. Fun day. 

Ponies in the Park, Lacey – Greg Robbins – Meeting at 

I-5 & 512 McDonald’s at 7:15, leaving at 7:30 – Septem-

ber 24th. 

New Business  

Friday Night Dinner is at Tonala Mexican Restaurant 

at 7pm.  

Orting Pumpkin Fest – Jerry Murphy – This a fun Show 

in Orting on October 14th. They have lots of food made 

from pumpkins to try. For more info – see Jerry or the 

website. 

EFN – Nancy Freeman – Come help repack food for the 

local food banks on October 21st at 8:45 am. Please see 

Nancy to sign up. 

PCMC Elections – Greg Robbins – If you would like to 

help guide PCMC in 2018, please let a current Executive 

Committee Member know. There are 8 positions – Presi-

dent, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary, and 4 board 

members. The ballot will be in November’s newsletter. 

Ballots are due at the November General Meeting. 

Fall Cruise – Charlene Rivera – Join us on October 15th 

as we cruise the back roads to Olympia. We are meeting 

at McDonald’s I-5 & 512 leaving at 9:15. Please see flyer 

or website for more info. 

Veteran’s Day Cruise – Jerry Murphy – On November 

11th, PCMC members will muster together for a cruise. 

We will gather at Safeway at 176th and Canyon Road at 

08:00. For more info, please see flyer or website. 

Collecting Spaghetti Dinner Items – Greg Robbins – 

Please help PCMC collect spaghetti dinner items for “The 

Pepsi Guys”. The Pepsi Guys make dinners for the 

homeless once or twice a month. Please bring the items 

to any upcoming PCMC event. We will be done collecting 

at the October General Meeting. If you have any ques-

tions, ask Greg. 

2018 Planning Meeting – Missy Willert – Come and help 

plan the 2018 calendar. Join us at Carr’s on October 28th 

from 11am to 2 pm. If you can not make the planning 

meeting, please send your ideas or date & event you 

would like to host to Missy. 

Mustang of the Month – Congratulations to Tom Weath-
ers and Jacque Vote and their 2017 Grabber Blue Cali-
fornia Special Coupe. 

 

Submitted by 

Charlene Rivera 

PCMC General Meeting Minutes—Sept 19, 2017 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $8.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – October 

LEE WINDH     2013 

PAUL & HEIDI GEISE     2013 

BRIAN & BETTY PURVES     2013 

LELAND SCHIRO     2015 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF September 30, 2017 

111 Member #s — 185 Members  

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding 

and stronger fellowship in the preservation and maintenance of all 

Mustang and other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 

Among Our Own—In Our Thoughts: 

Dennis Willert as he recovers from additional surgery. 

All who were impacted by storms and fires particularly 2 of our 

own, Jim & Deb Blodgett part of the Seeley Lake Montana Evacu-

ation and Rachel Wright part experienced some impact from Irma. 

Also the Ladnier Family, Mape May, NJ as strong fall storms visit 

you. 
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Have we got an opportunity for you?!! 

Yes folks, it is the time we start looking ahead to the future. We will be electing new officers in November so be thinking 

about how you would like to contribute to the success of the club.  We will elect officers and board members: 

President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer (although we have voted Nancy in for life on this one) and 4 board 

members.  

From the By-Laws 
 
ARTICLE VI. -  Elected Officers/Directors 
 
Section 1. There shall be four (4) elected Officers of 
PCMC:  
President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer 
  
Section 2. There shall also be five (5) Directors of the 
PCMC made up of the past president and four (4) mem-
bers elected by ballot.  
 
Section 3. The current president and the president-
elect shall work together to seek individual(s) to fill Officer 
or Director position(s) still open following the annual elec-
tion.  
 
Section 4. These Officers and Directors shall be the 
governing body of the PCMC, known as the Board.  
 
Section 5.Appointed positions shall be considered ex-
officio members of the Board, with no voting privileges but 
encouraged to attend monthly Board meetings to give 
reports.  
 
Section 6.  All officers and directors will be expected 
to maintain active participation in the duties of these offic-
es; i.e., attend and participate at meetings on a regular 
basis, barring extenuating circumstances. In the event an 
officer or director is not fulfilling their duties, a 2/3 majority 
vote by the general membership can remove that person 
from their position. 
 
Section 7. Club president, vice president, secretary, 
treasurer and MCA regional director must be current Mus-
tang Club of America members as a requirement to main-
tain regional club charter status. 
 
Section 8. PCMC will pay MCA dues for all officers, 
directors & regional director.  

  
ARTICLE VII. - Duties of Officers/Directors/
Appointed Positions 
 
Section 1. PRESIDENT:  
 
          A.   Approval and payment of such indebtedness 
and expenses necessary to carry on the business and 
activities of the PCMC as presented by the treasurer.  
 
          B.   Conduct, oversee and guide the general busi-
ness affairs of PCMC and other such business activities 
approved by the membership.  

 
          C.    Hold and preside over monthly meetings.  
 
          D.    Act as the official spokesperson for the pur-
pose of representing PCMC to the media, other clubs or 
organizations unless the president specifically assigns 
another PCMC officer or director this duty.  
 
Section 2. VICE PRESIDENT: 
  
         A.   Assist president as needed.  
 
         B.   Help conduct, oversee and guide the general 
business of the PCMC.  
 
Section 3. SECRETARY:    
 
         A.    Take minutes at regular or special membership 
meetings and Board meetings. Also maintain a record of 
such minutes.  
 
         B.    Handle any and all correspondence. Share re-
sponsibility of post office box and key with club treasurer, 
forwarding to the appropriate officers/chairman any relat-
ed written correspondence.  
 
Section 4. TREASURER:  
 
         A.   Collect all money due PCMC.  
 
         B.    Pay from the treasury all debts and expenses 
directed by the officers of PCMC.  
 
         C.    Keep records of all PCMC monetary business.  
 
         D.   Report the financial status of PCMC at each 
membership or Board meeting.  
 
         E.    All checks or other drafts of payments shall be 
signed by the treasurer and one Board member as listed 
on bank signature card.  
 
         F.  Share responsibility of post office box and key 
with club president, forwarding to the appropriate officers/
chairman any related written correspondence.  
 
Section 5.  DIRECTORS: 
 
     A. Chair committees and help with PCMC business.  
 
     B. Assist the PCMC Officers and help oversee PCMC 
activities.  
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We are excited to join the Pierce County Mustang 

Club and look forward to meeting members and 

joining activities. Jacque wanted to look at new cars 

and after checking out what she referred to as 

“regular cars,” decided she wanted to get a new 
Mustang. We checked some dealership sites and 

went to the build a Ford site. Jacque was immedi-

ately attracted to the Grabber Blue and decided that 

had to be the color. She asked me about engines 

and transmissions. I told her about the Ecoboost 

engine with its 310 horsepower and the automatic. 

Jacque wanted to know if it was fast enough to 

quickly merge on the freeway. Of course, I said. 

Off to a nearby dealership we went. We found every 

combination but not in Grabber Blue. There was 

however, a Grabber Blue GT, California Special, 

with six-speed manual. Our salesman checked oth-

er dealerships and found one Ecoboost with the de-

sired options but the other dealer would not do any 

trades with that color. Jacque would settle for noth-

ing less than her favorite blue and wanted the black 

top and the blade spoiler. She walked up to the GT 

and said, “I’ll take this one.” The salesman asked if 

she was sure she wanted 435 horsepower and a 

manual transmission. We test drove the car and 
Jacque knew that was the one she wanted. A cou-

ple days after getting the new Mustang, we took it to 

Ocean Shores for its inaugural road trip. We both 

enjoy having the manual transmission and the extra 

horsepower. Good Times! 

 I have to share….. we are a blended car family. In 

addition to the Mustang, a couple Mopars round out 

our fun vehicles. We enjoy a 1970 Dodge Super 

Bee of which I am the original owner, and a 2004 

Dodge Rumble Bee truck.  

   Oh, yeah! Right after getting the Mustang we en-

tered a car show together. It was great in that the 
show had a new car category. The Super Bee took 

best 70’s car and the shiny new Mustang GT took 

second in the new car category. It was especially 

gratifying because of peer judging. 

Now to have some fun with the Mustang Club! 

 

Mustang of the Month 

Tom Weathers & Jacque Vote 

2017 Grabber Blue California Special 
Submitted by Jacque Vote and Tom Weathers 

New Members  

Kevin & Yumiyo Pearce—Graham 

1968 Green Coupe 

 

 

 

Katie Padwick—Gig Harbor 

2016 Black GT 5.0 

Edward & Konnie Allen—Gig Harbor 

2014 Silver Coupe 

 

 

Tom Weathers & Jacque Vote—Spanaway 

2017 Grabber Blue California Special 
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Trying to keep up with the Mustang news? Here 

are a few items to check out. 

From Mustang Times: 

The 2018 GT will be out (or is out) this fall. It has 

460 HP with a 5.0 Coyote V8.  

The Ecoboost will put the pony back in the corral on 

the grille. 

There is yet another new Mustang Book for us car 

enthusiasts, In Detail: 1969-1970 Ford Mustang 

Boss 429. Read it and send me a review. 

Our own Bob Fender is running for an MCA Board 

of Directors position. The ballots are in the Mustang 

Times. 

From the Road: 

While at the Mustang Rally in Sturgis, South Dakota 

my husband and I had the pleasure of meeting John 

Clor from Ford Performance and his wife. He was 

the guest speaker at the show dinner. What a great 

speaker with great stories about why enthusiasts 

love the Mustang. He shared his passion for the his-

tory of this iconic automobile and its place in the 

automotive history books as well as the influence 

people like you and I have had on the Mustang over 

the years. 

Don’t be surprised if I start questioning some of you 

about where your love for your Mustangs came 

from. Wait….this could be an article for a future 

newsletter. 

From the Mouths of Kids: 

At a recent show a gentleman approached me and 

said that his grandson wanted a horse power car. 

He didn’t know what that was so he asked the 4 

year old who immediately pointed to the Mustang 

Pony on the grille. The young man has good taste! 

Looking for an event: 

While Pete and Nancy were traveling this summer 

they connected with MotionU. Check them out at 

www.motionu.com for a list of motoring events in 

the area and other information for us enthusiasts. 

Keep sending me interesting news you have 

found. 

Life is always an adventure…… 

 Enjoy the ride! 

In the News 

 

 

PCMC’s MCA Regional Director, Nancy Freeman, accepts 
the 2016 President’s Award from Mustang Club of Ameri-
ca, President Jeff Mays. 

This marks the 8th year PCMC has received the award 
based on the club’s previous year activities, events, and 
charitable contributions. 

 

President’s Award 

http://www.motionu.com/
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So, it is no secret that I am not a traveler, a trait I am 
blaming on genetics. I did, however, recently allow 
my husband and friends to convince me that a trip to 
South Dakota in our 2007 Mustang GT would be a 
good idea. As it turned out, it was a great idea. 

Here is the thing about road trips. 
It takes a significant amount of 
planning. We began this process 
at AAA. Where else would we go? 
We got maps and guide books 
and a great AAA bag. I didn't real-
ize at the time how big a deal 
bags were going to be in my life. 
Of course we talked with our more 
experienced friends about the pro-
cess as well. 

We mapped out the route, which 
was fairly easy, get on I - 90 and stay there until you 
get to Sturgis, South Dakota. Even I can follow 
those directions. Of course there would 
have to be a few stops and restarts. Could-
n't go all the way in one day and on one 
tank of gas. My husband immediately fig-
ured out how far we could go a day, picked 
out motels and booked them and located as 
many Costco Gas stations along the way as 
could be found. I think he was afraid I might 
change my mind about going. 

There also was the budgeting. How much 
for the rooms, the gas, the meals, and of course 
gifts for the kids and grandkids? Now this was going 
to be interesting. I love my husband, but he is 
cheap, cheap, cheap - as he will admit. Somehow 
he saved the money for this trip, before we decided 
to take it. Maybe that would better be said, before I 
decided to take it. 

Then we were on our way, well after giving the 
neighbors a to-do list for while we were gone, stop-
ping the mail, paying the monthly bills, and letting 
the kids know they were on their own for a while 
(which meant no locking your keys in your car be-
cause we 
can't come 
get you). Oh 
yes, also, 
getting the 
car and tires 
checked to 
be sure our 
pony was 
ready to go. 

Packing for a 10 day trip including car show materi-
als like vacuums, cleaning bags, show signs, etc, is 
quite the project. After our first stop, I took a picture 
of the trunk and back seat so we could reload it the 
next day. You must have everything in its proper 
location. What 
fits in the trunk 
that you don't 
think needs to 
be handy? How 
far can I reach 
to get the 
snacks out of 
the cooler in 
the back seat 
and then where 
can it sit and not tip over spilling ice and water all 
over that nifty AAA bag? Where to put the camera 
so that it is available as we are driving for that fan-
tastic view and no where near the cooler? All of 

these things must be con-
sidered carefully and they 
were after that first stop. 

The views were spectacu-
lar. Rock formations, huge 
landscapes of farmlands 
and ranches, and curves. 
Absolutely fabulous, nearly 
empty roads full of curves. 
Great Mustang curves. Did 
I mention curves? Perhaps 

extra blood pressure meds would be advised for us. 
For me to not put my nails through the seats and for 
my husband to put up with the gasps that I tried des-
perately, but not always successfully, to hide. Seri-
ously, it was beautiful. And as a photographer, an 
endless opportunity to fill the digital canvas. 

We stopped in Bozeman to see 
dinosaurs at the Museum of the 
Rockies and stopped in on the 
single A baseball game, Osprey 
(I'm a birds of prey enthusiast) 
vs the Mustangs. We saw Dev-
il's Tower, spending an hour or 
two photographing and looking 

for souvenir bags. We saw Mt. Rushmore and Nee-
dles and Custer and got more souvenir bags. All 
locations gorgeous and by the time we saw the 
Black Hills, full of Mustangs, the Ford type. 

 

 

Information Article:  Cruisin' in Our Stang 

By Heidi Geise 

Continued on the next page 
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The show itself was in 
Sturgis, SD with nearlly 
600 Mustangs from the 
first generation to the new-
est. Beautiful cars and in-
credibly friendly people. 
We all took a quick trip 
around an autocross 
course. There was drag 
racing, a poker run through 
the Black Hills, a parade 
and lots of other events to 
participate in if you chose 
to, including an auction 
where one item was a new 
Roush. Not a bad fund-

raiser. This article is more about the road trip and 
not about 
how we all 
did at the 
show, but ask 
those that 
went and 
they will tell 
you. 

When we left, 
we traveled 
together for a 
while and then my husband and I took a side adven-
ture through Yellowstone. Again, beautiful country 
and curvy. It was sad to see parts so damaged from 
fires of the past and to think that same damage was 
happening in so many areas around us today. But 
as the landscape begins to repair itself along this 

amazing route you can 
again see the beauty of 
nature. 

We made the long drive 
back from West Yellow-
stone to Spokane in one 
day and then traveled 
again with friends back 
home. It was a trip worth 
taking with lots of new ex-
periences, sights and 
friends including a couple 
from the UK we met in El-
lensburg at a gas station 
who gave us their email. 
They loved our cars. We 

have pen pals! The friends we traveled with 
made the trip especially great.  

Thank you for convincing us (me) that this would be 
a good idea. It was a great one. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks honey, for taking me along! 

Information Article: Cruisin' in Our Stang (cont.) 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County Mustang 

Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

For Sale 

Can any one help out a member? 

Hi, I am Brian Zahnow. I am restoring a ‘68 Mustang and I need a tail shaft for a 4 speed toploader for the 

small block Mustangs between 1967 and 1973 . These tailshaft are Mustang specific. Other Ford's won't 

work because Mustang hoods are longer.  My number is 732 5079.  

Thanks,  

Brian  

Needed for a Restoration 

Here is your chance if you didn’t get a show shirt 

For the “rock bottom” price of $13, you can purchase a 2016 or 2017 show shirt. 

Limited sizes 

No mailing—you will have to pick it up at a PCMC event or meeting 

Please contact Charlene at riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net or 360-459=3993 

Car Show Shirts for Sale 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
tel:%28253%29%20732-5079
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September Club Events 

Cruising with the Club: 

Mustangs Not Required, Enthusiasm Is! 

Hood Canal Cruise       Sept 9 

Photos by Nancy Freeman 

September already, well October but the cruise 

was in September 

and a great 

cruise it was. Not 

a drop of rain for 

a record breaking 

number of days, 

except this one. 

However, it held 

off until after the 

cruise so that 

was good. No rain for 

the cruise but some rain 

to help with the fire 

fighting. 

The drive was full of 

beautiful sites. Thanks 

Burt and Connie for or-

ganizing it. There were a 

couple of “cruise-within-

a-cruises” to check out a couple of “special 

sites” on a county road...but that just meant oth-

er cars got to enjoy a cool little parade. That was 

intentional, right 

Burt? 

There was a stop at Hama Hama Oyster Farm 

and a great meal at Olympic Timber House paid 

for by American Home Center. Thank you. 

 

These cruises are always fun. Don’t miss the 

next one to see some fall colors and did I hear 

apple fritters? 

          Attention Raffle Gifters  
My cat decided to push items from several shelfs on 

the floor. Among the items on the floor was a Ra-

vensburger puzzle. I am not sure if it came from the 

top shelf (my personal gift items) or the lower 

shelves with PCMC raffle items. 

I am almost certain it came from my personal shelf 

since I was looking at Ravensburger puzzles to pur-

chase as a Christmas gift for friends some time ago. 

I don’t keep receipts for my small gift items and of 

course I have no receipts for the donated PCMC 

items. 

Should anyone have handed me a puzzle earlier 

this year for the raffle, could you let me know. My 

contact is as follows: 

(253) 376-5964   or mittelweg4@yahoo.com  

Thank you 

Monika 
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FNDO—Tonala’s in Spanaway   Sept 22  

 

 

 

 

 

Come join us next month at Ben Dew’s 

Clubhouse Grill. 

Ponies In The Park       Sept 24 

Wow! What a great turn out from our club. We had 
31 members show up in Lacey with several cruising 
together from Tacoma. Those cruisers were joined 
by a Roush club which made for quite a site going 
down I-5, not to mention the rumbling sound creat-
ed. 

Pierce County Mustang Club took the Club Partici-
pation award. We received a $100 check to go to-
wards our charities and a 6 foot trophy. That one 
went home in a convertible…. 

Many of our ponies took home awards. You can 
check out photobucket for the pictures. 

It was a beautiful day for a 
show and a lot of beautiful 
cars. Thanks, Mustangs 
West for putting on a great 
event. 
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Planned Events for 2017– Nothing to Do...Not Us!  
Cruises 

October 15—Fall Cruise 

November 11—Veteran’s Cruise
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FNDO 

Oct 20—Ben Dew’s 

Nov 17—Buttered Biscuit 

Dec 15—Sizzler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Club Events 

Oct 21—EFN 

Oct 28—2018 Planning Mtg 

Dec 2—Santa Parade 

Dec 9—PCMC Holiday Party 

 

(Lots of other clubs put on shows 
that we attend as a group. See 
the calendar each month or look 
at the website for a listing of 
shows and other events we sup-
port.) 

Got a topic you are curious about or know about? 

Send me your stories or ideas for topics by the 25th of the month! What do you want to know 

about?  

Send to:  pcmceditor@gmail.com 

Trivia : Easy one for October….. 

Q—What is Ford’s Warriors in Pink Mustang? 

Why do you love Mus-

tangs and why do you 

think so many others do 

as well? 

Drop me a note. Other 

club input welcome. 

As we wind down our cruising season, just a few reminders about etiquette so we continue to enjoy safe and 

fun driving events: 

1. Cruising is a cruise, not a race. There are no points for finishing 1st. 

2. Printed directions are provided for each cruise so if cars get separated you can find your way to the next 

stop. 

3. Obey all posted speed limits.  

4. Try not to hold up traffic. This means at times you will need to make room for other vehicles to pass or 

travel in the same direction. 

5. In order to stay as visible as possible both to other drivers and to our own, drive with your headlights on. 

6. Enjoy the ride! 

Cruise Etiquette Reminders 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Ideas
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 International 

Coffee Day 

 

Patterson Show 

2 Name Your 

Car Day 

 

3  

PCMC Board 

Meeting 6:30 

4 Random Acts 

of Poetry Day 

5 World Teach-

ers Day 

6 Noodle Day 7 Frappe Day 

Cafeine ? Gaso-

line 

Sumner Cancer 

Walk 

8 Pierogi Day 9Fire Preven-

tion Day 

 

Columbus Day 

10 Cake Deco-

rating Day 

 

11 ER Nurses 

Day 

12 World 

Sight Day 

13 Train Your 

Brain Day 

14 Intern’l 

Top Spinning 

Day 

Orting Pumpkin 

Fest w/ Car 

Show 

15 World Toy 

Camera Day 

Fall Cruise 

16 Dictionary 

Day 

17 Wear 

Something 

Gaudy Day 

 

PCMC Club 

Meeting 6:30 

18 Chocolate 

Cupcake Day 

19 20 Intern”l 

Sloth Day 

 

FNDO—Ben 

Dew’s 

21 Apple Day 

 

EFN 

22 Nut Day 23 Boston 

Cream Pie Day 

24 United 

Nations Day 

25 World Pas-

ta Day 

26 Pumpkin 

Day 

27 28 

2018 Event 

Planning Mtg—

11am to 2pm at 

Carr’s 

29 Cat Day 30 Candy 

Corn Day 

31 Carmel 

Apple Day 

 

Halloween 

    

October 2017 
See website for details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

 

Pizza Month, Breast Cancer Awareness Month... 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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Fall Cruise 
 

Join PCMC members as we cruise to 

Olympia. 

October 15, 2017 

Meet at McDonald’s at I-5 & 512 

Meeting at 9 am Leaving at 9:15 am 

 
Follows us on the back roads to Lattin’s Cider 

Farm where you can pick a pumpkin, pick up some 

cider, or pick an apple fritter or two. Next a quick 

stop at the State Capital for a photo op. Then a no 

host lunch at Falls Terrance for a chance to relax 

and enjoy the water falls. After lunch take a walk 

to check out the Deschutes River, the old Olympia 

Brewery, and you might see a salmon or more. 

Questions – Charlene Rivera 360-459-3993 or 

RiveraLarryCharlene@comcast.net 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

Emergency Food Network Repacking Project 
 

Saturday, October 21st 

8:45am – Noon 
 
 

Emergency Food Network Warehouse 

3318 – 92nd Street South 

Lakewood 
 

 
 

Must be 18 years of age. 

Able to stand in one place for 3 hours. 
Layered clothing is suggested as we will be working 

in an unheated warehouse and comfortable shoes. 
 

 

Please contact Nancy Freeman 
By April 15th 

253-531-4624   cezar6321@msn.com 

 

 

 
“Be alert to give service.  

What counts a great deal in life is what we do for others.”           
                                                                       Anonymous 
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100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

www.ivars.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS  

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support of our club & charities. 

Jay Jay & Butch 

Blodgett 

(continued on next page) 

The Todd Britten 

Family (Roger) 

Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 

Charlie Brown 

Hagerty  

Insurance 

http://www.korum.com/
http://www.ivars.com
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS (continued) 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Bill Norman 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by 
the 28

th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view 
the library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

Next Meeting: October 17th at Korum in Puyallup—

6:30pm   

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking in the back. 

Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

The Olson  

Family 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

